On the Governor’s Letter: 

The recent letter from Governor Schwarzenegger to Mr. Botts has again displayed the lack of understanding and research on the part of politicians of the tangible dangers of the Liberty Energy proposal.  

It has also demonstrated how out of touch he seems to be with the voice of the people of Banning and the physical, economic, and environmental health of our community. 

· He should know that these incinerators have been proven to cause increased rates of cancer, in plant workers, area residents, and particularly in children.

· He should know that the admitted 36 pounds of mercury vapor that will be released from this plant each year will cause dramatic increases in birth defects.
·  He should know that this plant will consume 1.4 million gallons of ground water per day from our limited water supply.  

· He should know that every major environmental group opposes the construction of these incinerators. 

· He should know that Liberty Energy has already stated that the construction of their plant will depress home values in this area by 30% in five years. 

· He should know that there are numerous public schools, hospitals, senior citizen retirement communities, and a prison immediately down wind from the proposed incinerator site.

· He should know that the exhaust gases from this incinerator will heavily impact individuals with compromised immune systems, those with respiratory disorders and those with heart conditions.  

· He should know that the plant will consume 3,942,000 pounds of anhydrous ammonia each year. One accidental spill will endanger hundreds of lives and cause a major environmental disaster that Banning is not equipped to handle.

· He should know that the incinerator will not produce any electricity beyond what it will consume, and will also consume vast amounts of our natural gas supply. 

In our Initiative process, we have contacted literally thousands of people in Banning and have obtained their signatures opposing the Liberty Plant. In this process we have experienced less than one percent of the citizens who are in favor of bringing this blight to our community. 

You, as our City Council, have the duty and responsibility to the residents of Banning to understand what the Governor apparently doesn’t understand, that our health, economic well-being, lifestyle and our environment, are priceless, and shouldn’t be sold for any consideration whatsoever. 

We urge all citizens to join us in our fight to preserve Banning by signing our initiative. You may contact us on our website or individually.   

Lyndon Taylor 

lyntaylor1@verizon.net

